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The mission of  the 
American Society of 
Highway Engineers is 
to provide a forum for 
members and partners 
of the highway industry 

that supports education, 
innovation, and 

fellowship; promoting a 
safe and efficient highway 

system for mobility now 
and in the future.

TRIKO 
VALLEY 
American Society of Highway Engineers
www.ashe-trikovalley.com
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Want to Receive the ASHE
Newsletter by Email?
Contact Stan Harris:

 stan.harris@stantec.com

Future 
Luncheon Meetings

January 27, 2009
March 24, 2009
May 19, 2009

Our nation and our transportation 
industry continue to suffer with the 
current economic downturn. One 
potential bright spot, previously 
highlighted here, is the possibility of 
a massive infrastructure investment/
stimulus package bill, which from what 
many of us have been told, would be 
directed towards projects that are ready for construction in 
90 days.  

Although many of us have dutifully prepared lists of “Ready-
to-Go” projects for such a potential federal infrastructure 
stimulus package, as I write this there is no new hard news 
about the details or timing of such a plan. If it becomes 
a reality, we are hoping that many worthy projects will 
be advanced. If you have not already done so, please 
contact your elected representatives to let them know how 
you feel about this important issue. Your feedback is very 
important to them! 

Finally, as we begin a new year we like to pause briefly 
to honor some of our notable achievements from last 
year. The 2008 Schramm Award applications have been 
narrowed down by the Board to 6 excellent projects, which 
represent some of our finest work. Please show your support 
and appreciation of your colleagues by attending our 
presentation and voting for the project you deem most 
worthy of the Schramm. We look forward to seeing you on 
the 27th at the Original Montgomery Inn in Montgomery. 

-Joe 

 From our President . . .
  Joe Vogel, P.E. 

NEWS
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Region 1 – Officers and ASHE members 

The Chair of the New Sections Committee, Sam Mody has asked for our assistance by 
providing the New Sections Committee with points of contact in any of the geographic 
locations noted below:
Portland / Salem, Oregon
Denver, Colorado
Austin, Texas
Albany / Buffalo, NY
Salt Lake City, Utah
Boston, Massachusetts

Specifically, we are looking for people to further ASHE’s growth in these areas of the 
country. Thank you in advance for your assistance.

Contact: Frank O’Hare, P.E., P.S.
National Board Member, Region 1
American Society of Highway Engineers
Phone: 614-885-1700 Ext 203
Cell: 614-506-1068
Fax: 614-885-1701

Attention TRIKO Vallley Members:

Please update your personal information by visiting the National Website at 
www.highwayengineers.org under the Membership Link or by contacting David Emerick, 
Secretary.

AMERICAN SOCIETY OF HIGHWAY ENGINEERS
2009 NATIONAL CONFERENCE
JUNE 3RD-7TH
WESTIN NORTH ATLANTA PERIMETER

WWW.ASHE2009.ORG

 
ASHE Region 8 is pleased to invite you to the 2009 National Conference at the Westin Hotel 
in Atlanta, Georgia. The ASHE 2010 National Conference will have a booth and apparel for 
our members in attendance.  Volunteers are needed to join the team in Atlanta, please 
contact Caroline (cfdpe@cinci.rr.com) or Cindy (cmminter@mactec.com).
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With a new President and Congress now in power, the future of funding for the 
Transportation Industry is looking up.  With the economy a top priority, President Obama 
is pushing for a Stimulus package that would put millions to work and jump-start the 
economy.  A big part of this package is funding for Transportation Projects.  More than 
five thousand projects have been identified and could be under contract within 180 
days creating as estimated 1.8 million jobs. These projects carry a total price tag of $64 
billion with Ohio’s price tag being $2.16 billion and Kentucky’s price tag being $400 
million for these ready-to-go projects.  

Other than the reauthorization of the next six-year Transportation Bill to be also decided 
this year, this is one of the most important pieces of legislation for the Transportation 
Industry.  

What can ASHE do about this?

After consultation with the ASHE National President, Rich Clifton, it was decided that 
ASHE would partner with the American Road and Transportation Builders Association 
(ARTBA) for a ‘Contact Your Representative in Congress” campaign the first week of 
February.  Our goal is to flood their offices with emails, faxes and phone calls from all over 
the country supporting this bill.  ASHE and ARTBA will be sending you an email around 
January 28 or 29th detailing who you should contact and the key points to reiterate in 
your message.   Please be on the lookout for this email and please take the time the 
week of February 1-7 to make these contacts.  Even if you have never done this before, 
your voice counts.  If all 6000 members of ASHE and the national membership of ARTBA 
pull together, our voice will be heard. 

What can you do now?  

1.     Many of you are members of multiple professional organizations outside of ASHE 
and ARTBA.  Please contact those organizations NOW and let them know that you will be 
forwarding this email to them so they can also participate. 

2.     Talk to your family concerning this issue and get them to also contact their 
representative during the week of February 1-7.

3.     Become familiar with who is your Congressional Representative.  Go to the following 
websites to find the link to your representative:

House of Representatives: http://www.house.gov/house/MemberWWW.html

Senate:   http://www.senate.gov/general/contact_information/senators_cfm.cfm

“We live in America.  Voice your opinion.”

ASHE PIN (Political Information Network) REPORT  January 2009
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TRIKO  
Valley News

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 
HOLIDAY MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, December 2, 2008
Montgomery Inn

President Vogel opened the 
meeting with the Pledge of 
Allegiance and welcome.  He 
asked for feedback regarding 
h o l d i n g  m e e t i n g s  a t  t h e 
Montgomery Inn.  

President Vogel summarized our 
2009 goals of:
• 175 paid members
• 100 members at meetings
• 100 participants and 50 

sponsors at golf outings
• 10 scholarship applications
• 12 applications for the 

Schramm project awards
• 15 company sponsorships in 

the newsletter
• Five meeting sponsors

B i l l  Lawa l l  p resented the 
Treasurer’s Report indicating a 
current balance of $5,013.73, 
(previous balance of $4,019.16, 
deposits  of $4,019.86, and 
expenditures of $3,025.29).  A 
balance of $6,000.00 remains in 
the scholarship fund.  There are 
currently 160 members in the Triko 
Valley Section.  The next meeting 
will be held on Tuesday, January 
27, 2009 at the Montgomery Inn 
and the next Director’s meeting 
will be held on January 6, 2009.

Secretary Dave Emerick read the 
minutes from the September 23rd 
general membership meeting.  
President Vogel raised a motion 
to accept the minutes, which 
was seconded by Caroline Duffy.  
The motion was carried.

stating that over $6,000 was raised 
at the OTEC Silent Auction.  Thanks 
was given to Kevin Savage and 
Korin Sprinkle for their assistance in 
this event as well as to David Jones 
for donating the OSU/Michigan 
football tickets.  The next Co-Chair 
Committee meeting will be held 
on January 8th at CDS Associates 
Offices.  We have four diamond 
sponsors so far which include 
Duke, PB, ADS and Transystems.  
Sponsorship information can be 
found in the newsletter or on 
the website.  The next national 
conference will be held in Atlanta 
on June 4th through 6th.  

Bill Lawall received a letter from 
the Clermont County Children’s 
Christmas Fund and raised a 
motion to donate $200 in honor 
of Bill Brewer.  The Motion was 
seconded by Dave Newhouse 
and all voted in favor.  President 
Vogel introduced John Detrich, the 
former Cincinnati Director of the 
Department of Transportation and 
Engineering and current Project 
Executive to present a slide show 
on the Banks Project.

After the Banks presentation, Joe 
Vogel won $98 in the split the pot, 
which he donated towards the 
upcoming national conference in 
Cincinnati.

President Vogel raised a motion 
and adjourned the meeting at 
7:37 pm.

 				  
Respectfully Submitted,
David M. Emerick
Secretary 	

Caroline Duffy presented the PIN 
report, indicating that Speaker 
Pelos i  i s  look ing to push an 
economic stimulus package in 
January, 2009.  Several groups are 
lobbying Congress to support a 
huge spending boost to create jobs 
and kick-start the economy.  The 
Construction Industry alone is asking 
Congress to approve $18 billion for 
bridges and highways.  Decisions 
will be made regarding the next 
six-year Transportation Bill in 2009, 
which could carry a price tag as 
high as $500 billion and could result 
in the doubling of the $18.4 cent per 
gallon gas tax.  Every ASHE member 
is asked to call their Congressional 
representative and request that 
they support additional funding.  
The following links were presented 
to find your representative:

http://www.house.gov/house/
MemberWWW.

http://www.senate.gov/general/
contact_information/senators_cfm.
cfm

As chairman of the Membership 
Committee, Jim Jurgensen, II noted 
that some members were dropped 
due to non-payment of dues and 
that we were looking for ideas on 
how to recruit new members.

Paul Pfennig indicated that we are 
hoping for 12 applications for the 
Schramm project awards, which 
are due in by January 5th.  The 
application is located on our section 
website.  Please call Paul if you have 
any questions.

Caroline Duffy provided the 2010 
National Conference update, 
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General Membership
Jamal Adhami
Bob Adleta
Anthony Amicom
Richard Bailey*
Garold Barnhart
Doug Batt
Nathan Beach
Eric Beck
Gerard Berding
Steve Bergman
Gabriel Bitar
Douglas Brand
Bruce Brandstetter*
Tom Brayshaw
Bill Brayshaw
John Brazina
Wayne Breitenstein
David Brewer
Jonathon Brunot
Dennis Brunton
Charles Bucklew
Carol Callan-Ramler
Tammy Campbell
Kathleen Carsey
Emily Casada
Devaraian Chellirh
Jim Collins*
Jon Cox
Judi Craig
John Davidson
Lori Dearnell
Scott Dearnell
Caroline Duffy*

Terry Dull
Michael Eddy
Kristin Eggeman
John Eichstadt
Mary Beth Elfers*
David Emerick
Joseph Espelage
Jeremy Evans
William Fair
Hank Fedders*
Dan Ficker
Michael Flynn
Vanessa Fritsch
Bronson Funke
Jeff Glowka
James Griebel
Paul Gruner
Stan Harris
Steven Hartke
Carl Hartman
John Heilman
Stephen Hellmann
Mark Henderson
Wendy Hillard
Kenny Hinkle
George Hoffman*
Kelly Hollatz
Ted Hubbard*
Warren Iulg
Dennis Jennings
James Jurgensen
Jim Jurgensen Sr.*
Joseph Kearnes*

John Kerr
Gary Ketron
Michael Kinne
Eric Kistner
Scott Knebel
Bob Koehler 
Jeffrey Koehn
Daniel Koeninger
Steven Korte
Wess Kroll
Jennifer Kunz
John Lachmann
Jeffrey Lamb
Bill Lawall
Craig Litmer
Aaron Littman
Matt Loeffler
Daniel Louis
Marcia Majidzadeh
Patrick Manger
Benjamin Mann
Steve Mary
Dan McAdams
Ray McDaniel
Joe Mellman 
Stephen Miles
Cindy Minter 
Dory Montazemi
Nathan Moore
Michael Morrow
Bryan Mount
Robert Mount
Michael Murray

David Newhouse
Katie Nolan
Ralph Norman, Jr.
Christian Nyberg
David Orr
Tim Peters
Paul Pfennig*
Duane Phelps
Robert Plate
Dale Proffitt
Steven Proffitt
Joseph Prus 
Michael Prus
Amy Pursley
David Quimby
Jason Ramler
Brian Rhodes 
Mark Richardson
Doug Riddiough
Jock Roeder
Donald Rosemeyer
Donald Rosenbarger
Ali Saleh
Kevin Savage
Paul Schoelwer
Ray Schork
Julie Schroeder
Dale Schwieterman
Mike Sewell
Steven Shadix
William Shefic
Gary Simmons
Kar Singh

Stefan Spinosa
David Spisak
Koren Sprinkle
Leonard Stahl
Robert Steier
Craig Stephenson
Jake Stremmel
Michael Sturdevant
Dwight Stutz
Tim Taney
Cindy Taylor
Mike Thompson*
Tim Thoroughman
David Thurston
David Tomley
Robert Trenkamp
Roy Turton
Daniel Unger
Jennifer Vatter
Joe Vogel
Mark Walker
Cindy Wallace
Jeffrey Wallace
George Webb
Mark Weber
Greg Wilkens
Robert Yeager
Heinrich Zehetmaier*

	 * Past Presidents
	 At last meeting

525 Metro Place North
Suite 101
Dublin, OH 43017-5504

PH: 614-791-3600
FX: 614-791-4800
Toll free: 888-446-8649 (same)

We’ve Moved - Please Update Your Records!

www.flexiblepavements.org

YOUR AD HERE!!

Contact Stan Harris

at stan.harris@stantec.com
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2008-2009 Board of Directors
Board Title	 Board Member	 Company	 Phone		 Email
President	 Joe Vogel	 City of Cincinnati	 513.352.1523	 	joe.vogel@cincinnati-oh.gov

1st Vice President	 Tim Peters		  513.887.2828	 	tdpeters@fuse.net          		
2nd Vice President	 Jim Jurgensen II	 John R. Jurgensen Co.	 513.771.0820	 	jurgensj@jrnet.com		
Treasurer	 Bill Lawall	 Brandstetter-Carroll	 513.807.2245	 	barbbill2@fuse.net		
Secretary	 David Emerick	 Duke Energy	 513.287.2576	 	demerick@duke-energy.com

Regional Rep.	 Stan Harris	 Stantec	 513.842.8200	 	stan.harris@stantec.com

Past President 	 Caroline Duffy	 Barr & Prevost	 513.476.6271	 	cfdpe@cinci.rr.com

3rd Year Director	 Cindy Minter	 Mactec	 513.489.6611		 cminter@insightbb.com

2nd Year Director	 Steve Profitt	 Thelen Associates, Inc.	 513.825.4350	 	sproffitt@thelenassoc.com

2nd Year Director	 Paul Schoelwer	 CONTECH Bridge Solutions	 513.604.8006	 	pschoelwer@contechbridge.com	
1st Year Director	 Kevin Savage	 Bowser-Morner, Inc.	 937.236.8805	 	ksavage@bowser-morner.com

                                                            				                                                                 
				             

				                 

				              		 				             				  

			 

RSVP!!
Please be sure to RSVP for  meetings! Space is limited and an accurate head count helps the 
Montgomery Inn  and the ASHE officers to better plan for meetings.

Split the Pot!
A Split the Pot contest will be held at future general membership meetings to raise start-up funds for 
the 2010 conference. 1 ticket for $1, 3 for $5, or 7 for $10. 
Business Card Ads! 
$50/yr for small ads, $150/yr for large ad and corporate link on TRIKO website.  If interested, contact 
Stan Harris at stan.harris@stantec.com.  Send website logos to Matt Loeffler at loefflerm@bceo.org.

Prus Construction Co.
5325 Wooster Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

(513) 321-7774
(513) 533-6737 Fax

www.prusconstruction.com

C O N S T R U C T I O N
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(513) 842-8200
(513) 842-8250 (fax)

Geotechnical Engineering · Environmental Services 
Retaining Structure/Shoring Design 

Construction Observation & Materials Testing 

11699 Chesterdale Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45246 
Phone 513.771-8471  Fax 513.771.8475 

www.bbcm.com 

Cincinnati  Cleveland  Columbus  Dayton 

8600 Berk Blvd.  /  Hamilton, OH 45015  /  513.874.6192  / www.terryasphalt.com

Ohio, Michigan, Indiana, Kentucky
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ASHE
P.O. Box 257
Mason, OH 45040

ASHE TRIKO Valley 
Meeting

Tuesday, January 27, 2009 11:30 a.m.
The Original Montgomery Inn 

Schramm Award Finalists Presentations

Lunch Cost: $20.00
RSVP to Bill Lawall at 513-807-2245

by 4:00 January 26, 2009


